
 
Director Update: July 2023 
 
Welcome to Candie Zumbrennen, our new Student Services Assistant. She started this week and has hit the ground 
running. We are excited to have her join our team. 
 
This summer has been productive at CCHEC, allowing us time to get caught up and plan for Fall. We have been 
preparing for our booth at the Carbon County Fair, which is next week. We have extra painted signs to sell at our 
booth, a fun photo prop station, balloons, popcorn, and corn hole boards for everyone to enjoy.  
 
As a reminder, our next meeting date has changed – It is Tuesday, August 22nd at 4 p.m. We will have our 
Board/Staff BBQ immediately afterwards, as well as sign painting. All signs have been ordered and should be in 
soon. Also, at the start of our next meeting, we will have a CCHEC Years of Service presentation.   
 
 
 
 
 
 


